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NEWS FROM ENFIELD POLICE

CONTACT: PC WHITBY - 020 8345-4476 

REF: General Update - 1500 hours  
DATE: 11 August 2011 
11  August 2011
For a second night running it was noticeably quieter on the borough of Enfield with staff being deployed in numbers across the Borough.
All channels of intelligence were being monitored and there was relatively little that was of any concern.

The response teams were successful in reaching 100% of the calls within the chartered times.

Safer Neighbourhood Teams were out in numbers providing reassurance and conveying the message that it was business as usual.

Police have made four arrests with regards to the fire at the Sony Distribution Centre in Solar Way and these will be the first of a number once the CCTV has been examined in detail. Safer Neighbourhood Officers were on hand during these arrests reassuring the public in our commitment to keep the borough safe.

The latest information from the London Fire Brigade Borough Commander is that they are about to commence work with contractors in dismantling the remains of the building so that they can reach that centre of the fire which still smoulders. It is anticipated that they will achieve this within 48 hours if all goes to plan. There will still be some local disruption to traffic and some smoke (non hazardous). The investigation team are now starting the process of examining the CCTV and will be looking to identify and arrest suspects as soon as possible.

The Police have been working tirelessly in partnership with Enfield Council and its other partners in bringing those responsible for the damage on the borough to swift justice. Jointly we shall be looking to advertise in numerous media forms those responsible from the excellent CCTV images that we are producing.

Only last night a lady gave her self up at Edmonton Police Station having stolen a flat screen television from an electrical outlet on the borough. This lady has already been charged and appeared at court today.

All Police leave remains cancelled with officers and staff working 12 hour shifts to provide the visible presence and reassurance over the coming days.

We have been inundated with messages of thanks and good will from all sections of the community both locally and also from The Bishop of London, The Right Rev Richard Chartres, who visited Edmonton Police Station yesterday. The Mayor of London - Boris Johnson and the Acting Commissioner of the Metropolitan Police, Tim Godwin visited Enfield Town also yesterday accompanied by Borough Commander David Tucker.

The strategy for the next 24  - 48 hours is to maintain the high profile policing providing reassurance to all our customers and spread the word that it is business as usual. 

